
Minutes
For the 3rd Operations Committee Meeting held
Monday, March 5, 2012 

 

Location: Committee Room C-11

Commencement: 5:35 PM

Adjournment: 6:53 PM

COUNCILLOR JACQUES BARBEAU, IN THE CHAIR

Present

Councilors Berthiaume; Caldarelli; Kett (D6:16pm)

City Officials

Greg Clausen, General Manager of Infrastructure Services; David Shelsted, Acting Director of Roads &
Transportation; Dave Kivi, Co-ordinator of Transportation & Traffic Engineering Services; Brigitte Sobush, Deputy
City Clerk; Franca Bortolussi, Committee Secretary

Declarations of Pecuniary Interest

None declared.

Presentations
1 .   Report dated February 22, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services

regarding Pedestrian Crossing Policy and Recommendations.

David Shelsted, Acting Director of Roads & Transportation, introduced Chris Philp, Vice-President,
HDR/iTrans, who made an electronic presentation regarding the Pedestrian Crossing Policy Study.

Chris Philp explained the policy objectives, crossing alternatives, best practices and the recommended
pedestrian crossing policy reviewed in the study.  He provided highlights of three pedestrian crossing
reviews:  Elm Street, Brady Street and Ste. Anne Road.

The following recommendations were presented:

OP2012-14 Caldarelli/Berthiaume:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury adopt the Pedestrian Crossing
Policy prepared by HDR Corporation dated February 2012.

CARRIED

OP2012-15 Caldarelli/Berthiaume:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve the recommendations
contained in the Pedestrian Traffic Study – Crossing Review prepared by HDR Corporation dated
February 2012 with respect to the pedestrian crossing on Elm Street between the Transit Depot and
the Rainbow Value Centre.

CARRIED

OP2012-16 Caldarelli/Berthiaume:  THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve the recommendations
contained in the Pedestrian Traffic Study – Crossing Review prepared by HDR Corporation dated
February 2012 with respect to the pedestrian crossing on Brady Street at Shaughnessy Street.

DEFEATED

OP2012-17 Caldarelli/Berthiaume:  THAT HDR Corporation complete the development of an



educational brochure and that Staff undertake an educational campaign regarding pedestrian
crossings in accordance with the report from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services dated
February 22, 2012.

CARRIED

The Committee directed staff to come back with other options for the Brady Street pedestrian
crossing.

Consent Agenda
Councillor Caldarelli requested that Item C-2 (Traffic Calming Priority) be pulled and dealt with separately. 

The following motion was presented: 

OP2012-18 Caldarelli/Berthiaume: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve Operations Committee Consent
Agenda Item C-1 and receive Items C-3 to C-5 inclusive for information only. 

CARRIED

Routine Management Reports
C-1 .   Report dated February 22, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services

regarding 2011 Water Works Summary Report.

OP2012-19 Caldarelli/Berthiaume: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury accept the 2011 Water Works
Summary Report in accordance with Ontario Regulation 170/03;

AND THAT the 2011 Water Works Summary Report be made available for public review on the City’s
website.  

CARRIED
C-2               Traffic Calming Priority 
                    See below. 

Correspondence for Information Only
C-3 .   Report dated February 27, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services

regarding Winter Control Operations Update – 2011 for information only.

OP2012-20 Caldarelli/Berthiaume: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury received the report dated
February 27, 2012 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding Winter Control
Operations Update – 2011 for information only. 

CARRIED

C-4 .   Report dated February 22, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services
regarding Winter Control Operations Update – January 2012 for information only.

OP2012-21 Berthiaume/Caldarelli: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury received the report dated
February 22, 2012 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding Winter Control
Operations Update – January 2012 for information only. 

 CARRIED

C-5 .   Report dated February 22, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services
regarding Maintenance Management Project Update for information only.

OP2012-22 Caldarelli/Berthiaume: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury received the report dated
February 22, 2012 from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services regarding Maintenance
Management Project Update for information only. 

 CARRIED

Routine Management Reports
C-2 .   Councillor Caldarelli requested this item be pulled and dealt with separately.



C-2 .   Councillor Caldarelli requested this item be pulled and dealt with separately.

Report dated February 21, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services
regarding Traffic Calming Priority.

The following recommendation was presented:

OP2012-23 Caldarelli/Berthiaume: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve the 2011 ranking list
for Traffic Calming Eligible Roadways contained in the report from the General Manager of
Infrastructure Services dated February 21, 2012;

AND THAT staff be directed to initiate the public support component for the Traffic Calming process
based on the ranking order;

AND THAT projects from lower in the ranking may be chosen to fully utilize the annual budget;

AND THAT staff forward the results of the speed studies to the Greater Sudbury Police Services and
request increased enforcement on roadways identified with speeding problems.  

 CARRIED

Managers' Reports
R-1 .   Report dated February 22, 2012 was received from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services

regarding On-Street Parking – Various Locations.

Motion for Deferral

The Committee approved a motion by Councillor Caldarelli to defer the Victoria Street On-Street
Parking matter outlined in the report for further information.

The following recommendation was presented:

OP2012-24 Berthiaume/Caldarelli: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury prohibit parking on both sides of
Paquette Street from Lasalle Boulevard to 80 metres north of Lamothe Street, between the hours of
8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday to Friday;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury prohibit parking on the west side of Bulmer Avenue from
Lorne Street to Mary Street;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury prohibit parking along both sides of Pine Cone Road from 725
metres northeast of East Bay Road to 950 metres northeast of East Bay Road;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury prohibit parking on the east side of Pine Cone Road from 950
metres northeast of East Bay Road to 1,100 metres northeast of East Bay Road;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury pass a by-law to amend Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 in
the City of Greater Sudbury to implement the recommended changes in accordance with the report
from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services dated February 22, 2012. 

CARRIED

Addendum
Nil

Civic Petitions
Nil

Question Period and Announcements
Bus Service

Councillor Berthiaume asked the status of a report from Transit Services with respect to a request for
direct bus service from Chelmsford to the Canada Revenue Taxation Centre as well as other bus
services issues.

The General Manager of Infrastructure Services indicated staff is currently working on the report and
will try to expedite it.
 



Notices of Motion
Nil

  

Adjournment

Berthiaume/Caldarelli:  THAT this meeting does now adjourn.  Time:  6:53 p.m.  

 CARRIED

 

________________________________
Jacques Barbeau, Chair       

 

________________________________
Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk
 


